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The Town of Deer Lake advises that effective immediately the Hodder 

Memorial Recreation Complex will be closed until further notice as a 

precautionary measure in response to COVID-19. 

 

We understand the disappointment and inconvenience this may cause; 

however in the best interest of our residents we are implementing the 

recommendations of public health.  Municipalities across the province are 

stakeholders in the response to COVID-19 and it has been recommended by 

public health officials that we close programs and facilities. We will re-

examine this evolving situation on a daily basis. 

 

The Town Office and Public Works Department will remain open by 

appointment only. We are prioritizing the health & safety of our residents 

and staff and thank you for your understanding. 

 

The Public Council Meetings will also be closed to the public until further 

notice. 

 

The public is reminded to follow the guidelines as set by the Province of 

Newfoundland and Labrador, which can be found by visiting: 
https://www.gov.nl.ca/covid-19/  

https://www.gov.nl.ca/covid-19/

